ICS EMERGENCY INFORMATION

2018-2019
At those times when a school closing or delayed opening becomes necessary due to inclement weather, you will receive essential information in the form of a Honeywell Instant Alert message at those phone numbers or email addresses you have entered into the system.  This is our primary means of communicating such announcements to parents, therefore, you must register with Instant Alert if you have not already done so.  Please note that if you have already registered, you do not need to register again.  However, please be sure to keep your phone numbers and other contact information current in the system.  (Please refer to Honeywell Alert Directions on the school website under  Parent Resources.) 

Other School Closing Information Sources are:
· Our website at www.icsschool.org--announcements will appear on our home page. 
· Our “weather-related announcement” phone line at 908-725-6516.
Reminder:  We do not announce early dismissals, school closings or delayed openings on the local radio and TV stations or websites.
DELAYED OPENING:
A “delayed opening” means ICS opens at 10:00 A.M.  Student supervision begins at 9:15.  Please do not drop off students earlier than 9:15 as there is always the possibility of school closing between 7:00 and 8:45 A.M.
Please Note:  On days when the public school district in which you reside is closed, there is no transportation to or from ICS.  When your school district has a delayed opening, the buses to ICS are also delayed.
EARLY DISMISSAL:
If the students are in school and a situation arises which makes it advisable to close, you will be notified via the Honeywell Instant Alert system.  Be aware that each bus company makes its own decision as to what time they will pick up the students.  Therefore, you must HAVE A PLAN that your children are aware of for early dismissals.  Please be sure your children know what they are to do and where to go if you are not at home when they arrive.  Please avoid calling the school office so that lines can be kept open for emergency use.  On a snowy day we do not have the personnel or the necessary phone lines to deliver messages to your children.
If an early dismissal is announced and you wish to pick up your child, please come to the office and sign your child’s name on the list and then proceed to the Cafeteria.  Your child will be dismissed and sent to the Cafeteria to meet you.
Please note that on unscheduled early dismissal days, CARES will operate for registered students for two hours following the announced dismissal time.

